

TEST COMMENT: 30-IF-Built to 3"

Total Length:

Time

(Min.)

0

Num Fluid Samples: 0

Pressure

(psig)

1899.47

Laboratory Name:

Press@RunDepth:

Start Date:

Start Time:

60-IS-No Return 60-FF-Built to 3 1/2"

Length

ft

60.00 MW 50%m, 50%w

90.00 ft

Recovery Comments: Salinity: .675 at 37 degrees = 19,500

PRESSURE SUMMARY

Annotation

Temp

(deg F)

103.69

30.00

90-FSI-No Return

56.77 psig @

2014.03.17

20:13:23

3880.00 ft (KB)

Recovery Table

Description

WM 30%w, 70%m, with oil spots

Total Volume:

Num Gas Bombs:

Laboratory Location:

End Date:

End Time:

8000.00 psig

2014.03.18

2014.03.17 @ 22:52:22

2014.03.18 @ 02:54:01

Volume

bbl

0.842

0.421

Serial #:

RILOBITE

Capacity:

1.263 bbl

Last Calib .:

Time On Btm:

Time Off Btm:

2014.03.18

05:29:41

Initial Hydro-static

ESTING, INC 102.87 Open To Flow (1) 1 17.96 103.92 32 34.63 Shut-In(1) 443.67 106.76 End Shut-In(1) 91 Open To Flow (2) 106.64 91 34.74 151 56 77 109.81 Shut-In(2)

151	11.00	109.81 Sn	ut-in(2)			
241	437.56	112.21 End	d Shut-In(2)			
242	1829.61	F. TALES AND ST. COLUMN 1. 1950 C. 1	al Hydro-static			
272	1023.01	112.03 1111	arriyaro-static			
rial #: 889	8 Outsi	de Cobalt Energy, LL	С	Pinnick "A" #1-33		DST Test Number: 1
				sure vs. Time		
		▼ 8898 Press	sure		8898 Temperature	
F			Initial Hydro-static			
E		,	JP		Final Hydro-static	110
1750				NO. ST. CO. ST		
E		3	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF TH			1
1500		100	7		1	100
-					T.	-
-		# Y	1 1		7	90
1250		- 7 T			1	
750		T Y			£	* 1
1000		- +				80
ŧ	. /	<i>3</i>			1	*
F		J			11 1	70
750		3			1 1	- 10
F		I				
500	-			End Shut-In(1)	Fed Shut-In(2)	60
-		#			Ju Shut-Inter	¥ + 1
250		Ŧ	1	I	1	¥ 7 7
250		1				50
F		j	+	<u></u>	1	₹ ¥
0			Shut-in(1)	Shut-In(2)	dia.	

18 Tue

common with 3% CC and 2% gel. Plug down @ 6:00a.m. on 03/13/14. Cement did circulate. (Ticket #62504) Deviation survey 1/4? @ 230'.

Time (Hours)

03-12-14 Spud well at 11:30p.m. Drilled 12 1/4" surface hole to 230'. Ran 5 joints of new 8 5/8", 23# surface casing. Set @ 230'. Allied cemented with 175 sacks of

3AM

03-19-14 Following DST #1, the morning crew were heading back in the hole with the bit when they hit an obstruction somewhere around 1,000'. They could not get past it and decided to attempt to rotate on it with about 2000#. The geo noticed metal shavings in the samples. They decided to come out of the hole to inspect the drill bit but when they got out of the hole realized the bit had come off. They have spent the last 24 hours trying to retrieve the bit. They attempted to fish it out with a magnet but failed. They ran an impression block and discovered the bit is wedged on its side. They attempted to hook it to get it more upright to retrieve it but that also failed. The geologist told me this morning that they are going to use a milling tool and mill it out. I have spoken with the owner of Southwind Drilling and they are determined to do whatever it takes to get this resolved as quickly as they can.

9PM

03-11-14 MIRT. Had trouble with the bridle line, will spud tomorrow.

03-14-14 7:00a.m., @ 946'. Drilling ahead. Drillers Anhydrite: 2166-2200'.

03-18-14 7:00a.m., @ 3916'. Preparing to TIH following DST #1.

17 Mon Mar 2014

03-13-14 7:00a.m., @ 230' WOC.

03-15-14 7:00a.m., @ 2678'. Drilling ahead. 03-16-14 7:00a.m., @ 3122'. Drilling ahead. 03-17-14 7:00a.m., @ 3754'. Drilling ahead.

was made to skid around 9:00pm last evening.

03-20-14 The attempt to mill the bit and retrieve it has failed and we have decided to skid the rig 30' north and drill the Pinnick 'A' #1-33X. The bit would slide 10-20' at a time as they milled and pushed it down the hole until they got to a point where it got wedged and progress essentially stopped. The decision